Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 16 May 2017 in the Jubilee Room, at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:45pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. L Jones (Chairman) 
Councillors: Mrs. J Humphries, Mrs. I Rees, Mrs. J Stanton, W J Snelson and M Snelson.
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
3 Member of the public

1392. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of District Cllr McCardle and Cllr. Lewis.
1393. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllrs W J Snelson and M Snelson declared an interest in 1362b. 
1394. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 15 March 2017, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1395. The Chairman wished to formally record the passing of Mr Alan Robins. Mr Robins 
had been the recipient of the Civic Award several years ago. Over many years he contributed to the Parish Council’s work - planting bulbs, trees and undertaking general maintenance work. He will be sadly missed. His funeral will take place on 2 May 2017. 

1396. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)
The sketch plan has now been completed and the application is ready to submit.
b. Affordable Housing
A further closed meeting had been held during the previous week with the landowner’s representative and agent. Sketch plans of the proposed development was brought to the meeting. Various matters and concerns had been discussed at the meeting. A further closed meeting between the Councillors had discussed at length the proposals and the concerns of Councillors. It was agreed that a further public meeting was needed due to the proposals being at variance to information provided at the earlier consultation event – a number of Councillors felt quite strongly with respect to this and would not be willing to support the plans if this wasn’t carried out.
It was agreed that an update could be provided at the annual Parish meeting as members of the public were encouraged to attend this meeting. The Clerk was asked to liaise with Lesley Birch (Housing Plus) and the landowner’s representatives. 

Whilst contacting the landowner’s agent the Clerk was asked to confirm the Parish Council’s support to the proposals in principal, whilst explaining the desire to report back to the public due to fundamental changes in what was stated during the last consultation. The Clerk was also asked to explain that the Councillors had requested that they work with the Housing Association to design the properties and, therefore, understand that the trust will apply for outline planning permission before selling the land.
c. Defibrillator

The next round of funding is now expected to commence May / June. The style of application form has changed, it will, however, be completed when available.
d. Permitted development at airport
Cllr. McCardle explained that the rules governing the Airport are those of the 

Town and Country Planning Act, Greenbelt policy and the Local Plan. The latter has a whole chapter relating to the Airfield in Bobbington. Cllr. McCardle understands that there can be a change of use, however, nothing else can be done without prior approval. A change of use can be carried out for a period of 2 years, however, after this a planning application is required. Concerns were expressed that no prior notifications had been seen. Cllr. McCardle agreed to make further enquiries with respect to notification / consultation, he agreed to email the Clerk prior to the next meeting with clarification.
e. EE
Cllr. Mrs Stanton has met with Ian Binks and a colleague from EE. Discussions were positive, therefore, Cllr. Mrs. Stanton is to make arrangements for them to attend the June meeting of the Parish Council.
f. Membership of Community Council of Staffordshire
It was agreed that membership would not be taken in 2017-18.
1397. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
No matters to report.
1398. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
A quarterly meeting will be held on 24 April 2017 and the AGM in June – nothing further to report.
Church of the Holy Cross 
The annual parochial meeting will be held on 23 April 2017 at 12:15pm. Speakers have been erected in the bell tower, these are currently on loan whilst a permanent solution is sought, as the framework/structure is not deemed sufficiently safe for the bells to be rung. A new gardener has been contracted to undertake the graveyard maintenance work.
Corbett School 

Following the passing of Alan Robins, a new gardener has been sought.
Community Speed Watch (“CSW”)
Cllr. Lewis had provided a summary of recent activity in advance of the meeting. This was briefly discussed. Fewer patrols have been undertaken in recent weeks due to annual leave. It was agreed that in future, similar reports should detail the total number of cars passing through, as this will make the number speeding more meaningful.
The volunteers are due to meet on 27 April to discuss the new recording sheet. They have also been asked to make a note of the registration plate of any vehicle where the driver is using a mobile telephone. 
1399. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

No questions were raised.
1400. FINANCE
a. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Mrs Rees and seconded by Cllr. Lewis.
a. Chipmonk computing

website

£75.00
1401. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received
a. PA 17/00229/FUL: Proposed agricultural barn and access from the road, New Kartar Farm New Road Swindon Dudley South Staffordshire DY3 4PP
b. Responded to: 
a. PA 17/00210/TEL: Proposed base station installation at CTIL242010_VF14627; Halfpenny Green Airport, Crab Lane, Bobbington, Stourbridge. At: Vodafone Limited Telecommunications Mast Crab Lane Bobbington South Staffordshire – No objections
b. 17/00171/FUL: First floor extension forming bedroom and en-suite; Primrose Cottage Gospel Ash Road Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EE – No objections
c. Outcomes:

d. Enforcement matters:

1402. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Mrs Rees confirmed a new Operations Manager has been appointed – Mr Mike Boot. Cllr. Mrs. Rees will attempt to make contact and introduce herself.
1403. CORRESPONDENCE

PCSO Crime report for 16/3/2017 – 12/4/2017

Email correspondence from Lee Davies (Parishioner) to Insp. Giles parsons with 

respect to increased patrols and intelligence given the number of burglaries 

in the area.


Cllr. W Snelson informed the meeting that they had attempted to report a 

suspicious white van in the area. However, as this has to be reported to 111 

they have little confidence that immediate action would be taken. The Clerk agreed to speak to the PCSOs to see whether such matters of immediate concern could be reported directly to them.

Wickstead & Hags playground brochures


“Stop that thief!” Business Crime reduction tool


Village Gateways – Jacs UK Limited


Staffordshire County Council – (SCC) Community Paths Initiative


Good Life weather watch


South Staffordshire Council (SSC) - grounds maintenance schedule 2017

Staffordshire Police – off road bikes article

Blakelands – notification of fireworks – 3/6/17, 2/6/16 at 10:30pm

SSC Community Safety contact – Helen Marshall

Staffordshire Police – Burglaries in Codsall – operations 50:50, latest changes

Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Highways – Pothole updates 3/4/2017; 

27/3/2017
Community speedwatch email

VAST newsletter – 17/03/2017; 31/3/2017
SSCVA e-bulletin – 20/3/2017; 31/3/2017
Staffordshire Police Business crime prevention and support leaflets
Gavin Williamson update –  29/3/2017
Community speed watch updates – 27/3/2017

1404. CIVIC AWARD

A discussion followed with respect to the Civic Award for 2017. It was unanimously agreed that this should be presented to Kevin and Ann Astley

1405. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was nothing to report / discuss.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 17 May 2017 at 7:30pm. Dates of the Annual Parish Meeting and Annual General meeting will be confirmed prior to the next meeting.
Meeting Closed 
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